CHARING CROSS PRECINCT MEETING

MONDAY, 19 APRIL 2010
CHARING CROSS HOTEL

The meeting opened at 7.30 p.m.

1.
Welcome:
Danny Caretti (Convenor)

2.
Apologies:
Councillor Rose Jackson
3.
Attendance:
As per attendance sheets (36 participants) including Mayor Sally Betts, and       
Councillors Mora Main, Tony Kay, and Kerryn Sloan 

4. Minutes Passed: The minutes from the previous meeting of 22/02/2010 were unanimously 
accepted as a true record. Proposer: Margaret Hope, Seconded: Linda Greenhow. 

5. MOTIONS PASSED/REQUESTS FOR ACTION FOR THE ATTENTION OF COUNCIL:
a)
CABLES PLACE REDUCTION OF PARKING FROM 2 HOURS TO 1 HOUR –  This
 item had been referred to the Divisional Manager, Technical Services for the preparation of a survey/petition. Cr Kay  said he was unsure as to whether the survey has been prepared. He addressed the meeting and advised that Technical Services is currently short-staffed and that there is a back log of work. Cr Kay to follow up this matter.
b)
INDIAN TAKEAWAY, 298 BRONTE ROAD  - MODIFICATION OF DA – Representatives from the Indian Takeaway spoke about the need to modify the DA. Owners of the business are required to keep the front door closed because of pungent food smells emanating from the shop. They argue that the closed wooden door has decreased patronage as customers think the shop is closed and so the owners wish to replace the existing wooden door with a glass door. The owners of the Indian Takeaway addressed the meeting and tabled an Odour Impact Assessment Report dated 1/10/2009 by Environ. The Report provides that the installation of the new ventilation stack should alleviate the odour problem. If not, it suggests that the current vent stack be increased in height. The odour issue identified by the Report appears to be most significant at the rear of the premises, not at the front. The report makes no mention of keeping the front door closed. Accordingly, it may not be necessary to have the front door closed during business hours and therefore no need to replace it with a glass door. Mayor Sally Betts to examine this matter in light of the report dated 1/10/2009. She also requested that the owners of the Indian Takeaway request a follow up report from Environ which specifically addresses the issue of the odour impact if the front door of the shop were to remain open.
c)
DEGRADATION OF COMMON DRIVEWAY 8 -10 MACPHERSON STREET – it was brought to the attention of the meeting that a common driveway situated between 8 – 10 Macpherson Street has become unusable and is in a poor state of repair. Concerned resident to email the details to the mayor.  Mayor Sally Betts to follow up this matter once she receives the email.
d)
MOTION FOR THE RESTORATION OF RESIDENTS AND COUNCILS INVOLVEMENT IN THE DA PLANNING PROCESS – The following motion was proposed, seconded and unanimously passed by the precinct:
The Charing Cross Precinct support the Bangor Residents Group and the Sydney Residents Planning Action Group in their  efforts to restore Council and residents rights to be consulted on developments in their local areas.

Proposed by Danny Caretti, Seconded by Mayor Sally Betts

e) MOTION IN OPPOSITION TO DA 08/2009 RAMSGATE AVENUE, NORTH BONDI –the following motion was proposed , seconded and passed by majority by the Precinct:

Charing Cross Precinct opposes the demolition of the existing building at 105 Ramsgate Avenue and the deep rock excavation of the Hawkesbury Sandstone Headland under the proposed development of 105 Ramsgate Avenue, North Bondi to sea level and beyond for the purpose of constructing 3 premier apartments with a 4 space car stacker.
Proposed by David Hall, Seconded by Rita Uechtritz

f)
BARK HYATT –Complaints have been made by affected residents that dogs are being dropped off in breach of DA hours. These breaches are still being investigated by Council and the Precinct is awaiting Council feedback.
6. DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS
a) 261 BRONTE ROAD, ‘LOST MY WAY’ PIZZA SHOP – Council has deferred the DA in this matter for numerous reasons including footpath seating, odour impact on residents behind the shop, mechanical ventilation, heritage and urban design. Cr Sloan addressed the meeting and said that there were access considerations, the need for flexible tables for wheelchairs, smoking was not to be permitted outside the premises, and that there may not be sufficient space on the footpath to warrant tables.

M Hope said that, in view of the number of tables on the first floor, the matter of lack of access 
had been brought to the notice of the Access Committee.  There was also discussion regarding 
access and outdoor seating and that the Access Committee was having on-going discussions with 
relevant officers about a policy for Charing Cross.  Cr Sloane added that she had brought to 
Council’s attention the need for flexible-height tables and said that smoking was not to be 
permitted outside the premises.
b)
GRAHAM MEMORIAL CHURCH (JUBILEE CHURCH) 28-30 VICTORIA STREET – 
The church is in the process of lodging possibly two DAs – one regarding the noise abatement 
issue and the other regarding alterations to a heritage item.  Residents can lodge objections if they 
wish but only when they have received notification from Council.  It would be an advantage to 
make sure that all affected residents know to object because not all will necessary be formally 
notified. It was also suggested that the type of acoustic treatment undertaken was not something 
for the residents to decide; it would be a matter for an acoustics expert to suggest something that 
would comply with Council’s requirements (based partly on residents’ objections).  
c)
INDIAN TAKEAWAY – Please refer to Item 5(b).

7. CHARING CROSS PUBS AND RESIDENTS UPDATE

Anti social behaviour and damage to property are still major issues arising. It was reported to the meeting that there are less problems with the Robin Hood Hotel than the Charing Cross Hotel in that there are still noises issues with the latter. A sound engineer is to carry out tests in the homes of at least two residential neighbours on the noise emanating from the Charing Cross Hotel and report to the next sub committee meeting. Police will have extra patrols on Anzac Day to cater for disorderly behaviour, under age drinking, vandalism and theft.
8. THE GREENING OF HISTORIC HIGH STREET

High Street resident, Rita Uechtritz addressed the meeting on the initiative of greening the historic High Street area by creating a few focal points, lifting the concrete, growing vines and trellises and generally enhancing and softening the area. She argued that these initiatives need not impinge on parking and similar plans have been adopted in Paddington and Darlinghurst. It was suggested that initially Rita meet with High Street residents to discuss the matter before making representations to Council. Rita to contact residents or she can be contacted by email: rita.uechtritz@bigpond.com
9.
RESIDENTIAL PARKING IN BRONTE ROAD 
Councillor Kay advised the meeting that a survey/petition has now been issued on this issue however an error is on the petition which refers to a restricted parking time of 30 minutes and not two hours. Cr Kay advised that affected residents complete the petition but amend the 30 minutes to 2 hours. The residential parking permits will costs over $100/car but there will be provision for flexible permits. Representatives from businesses in Charing Cross voiced their strong opposition to the introduction of any timed parking in Bronte Road arguing that businesses in Charing Cross were already struggling and such measures will only exacerbate their hardship. Cr Kay addressed the meeting and said that these parking schemes are by no means perfect and that all affected parties should submit their opinions.
10. 
MATTERS ARISING

a) 261 BRONTE ROAD ‘LOST MY WAY’  - see item 6(a)
b) ST CATHERINE”S SCHOOL - The Precinct has finally received a reply that the Nation Building & Jobs Planning Task Force which is under the Premier’s department. The lengthy response from the Premier’s department which was reviewed at the meeting sought to justify the zoning breaches by the St Catherine’s School. At the meeting, it was announced by the convenor that there is nothing further that can be done on this matter other than hope that the School attempts to become more consultative during the building process. As a result of this and various similar developments involving the by-passing of councils and residents in many areas in Sydney, an unanimous motion has been passed by this Precinct – see item 5 (d)

c) 105 RAMSGATE AVENUE, NORTH BONDI – the secretary of the North Bondi precinct addressed the meeting on the proposed DA for this ocean front building. She particularly highlighted the loss of cheap accommodation as the replacement apartments are to be luxury apartments and the removal of the sandstone rock shelf and heritage headland which also has aboriginal rock paintings. A motion was passed by the meeting  opposing DA08/2009 – see item 5 (e)

d) BRONTE RSL – a member from the Bronte precinct addressed the meeting on the proposed multi storey development of Bronte RSL in Macpherson Street. The proposed development shall include a nursing home. It is not clear whether the new building will cater for all or any of the community activities currently taking place in the existing building.

e) COMMUNITY CRIME MEETING TUESDAY 11 MAY 2010 – Pat Kenny and Amelia Fox kindly offered to attend this meeting at Waverley Library at 5 pm and report back at our next precinct meeting.
The Meeting closed at 9.45pm.
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